

## Crowlands Primary School London Road Romford Essex RM7 9EJ Telephone 01708 743402 Fax: 01708 742175 Head Teacher - Mrs H McClenaghan





Email: office@crowlands.havering.sch.uk Website: www.crowlandsprimary.com

14<sup>th</sup> July 2017

Dear Parents/Carers,

The pupils have spent time in their new classes this week. We hope that the transition into new classes will be smooth in September. We will work with you to ensure that your child settles quickly with their new teacher. The table below shows the new classes for all year groups.

Current class	New Class	September
New to School	Nursery	Mrs Stanley
N plus new to school	1	Mrs Perchard
N plus new to school	2	Mrs Tyrrell
N plus new to school	3	Mrs Chaplin
2	4	Miss Smith
1	5	Miss Buck
3	6	Miss Sallah KS1
4	7	Miss Purcell
5	8	Miss Abbie Taylor
6	9	Miss Seyan
8	10	Mr Hudson and Mrs Rix
7	11	Miss Gentle
9	12	Miss Coard and Mr Dickens
12	13	Mr Reynolds
11	14	Mr Khan
10	15	Miss Laryea
13	16	Mr Webb
14	17	Mrs Ali Miss Braithwaite and Mrs Argire to cover term 1
15	18	Mrs Neziri
18	19	Mr Taylor
17	20	Miss Maclean
16	21	Mr Isaac

Sadly, at the end of the academic year we are saying goodbye and good luck to members of our teaching team. Sarah Hume is relocating back to Canada, Yash Harish has a promotion at a school in Redbridge, Danielle McNally has a new post in a school in Barking and Dagenham, Jenny Hagger has a new post in Barking and Dagenham, Daisy West is relocating to Hertfordshire and Lucy Heales is relocating to Southampton. I would like to

thank them all for all that they have done for the pupils at Crowlands during their time here, they will be missed.

We are excited to announce that we have new staff joining our teaching team in September. Paul Webb will become a permanent member of our teaching team in September. We also have Connor Reynolds and Naa Laryea joining us following successful student placements with us. We will also welcome Abbie Taylor, Abbey Gentle, Mariama Sallah and Roisin Tyrrell to our teaching team.

Sue Barnes and Robert Reed are also moving on from our Governing Body. I would like to thank them both for their commitment to improving our school during their time as governors and I wish them well for the future.

Sports Day was a huge success this week. Thank you to all of the pupils for their excellent display of sporting talents and also their great attitudes and behaviour. Thank you for supporting your children so well and for helping us to make the day so much fun. Special thanks to all the staff in particular Miss Purcell, Mr Isaac and Mr Webb for all their efforts in ensuring that the pupils all enjoyed the day and for organising the event.

The overall house winners for Sports Day this year were:

Key Stage 1 - Windsor

Key Stage 2 - Butterworth

The pupils enjoyed their end of year discos this week and were keen to show off their dancing talents. Thanks to staff and the PTA for another great disco, the pupils really enjoy these extra special events.

The whole school has been Celebrating Teddy Bear Picnic Day this week in conjunction with our Sports week. All classes have spent time at a local park along with their favourite cuddly friends. Classes took part in a range of activities based around the PE and Geography curriculum.

The children in Reception have enjoyed a pirate day today to round off their topic. They all looked fantastic dressed as pirates and have had a brilliant day completing a range of pirate themed activities.

The pupils have enjoyed a range of sporting activities this week including Dodgeball and Sit down Volleyball. Well done for all displaying such sporting talent and great team work skills to make it an enjoyable experience for everyone.

Your child will be bringing their report home with them today, please share the report with them and sign the slip to say that you have read their report and return it on Monday.

Please can I remind you to park safely on the roads surrounding the school. We have had several near misses reported to us due to cars parking on the footpaths. Please consider the safety of the children before you park. Traffic wardens are regularly attending the roads around our school to ensure that our pupils are safe.

If you have anything you would like to discuss with a member of Senior Management please attend the drop in sessions every Friday from 2.00pm - 3.00pm. Alternatively, please book an appointment at the main office. Senior staff are also available at the beginning and end of the school day in the playgrounds, on the gates and at the doors if you need to see them.

Have a lovely weekend!

Yours faithfully,

H McClenaghan

H McClenaghan Headteacher